New 2010 access cards for UP 
*************************************************************************

Dear Colleagues

Owing to urgent reconfiguration of the access control system, which is required to support the Systems Renewal Project, all staff, students and contractors need to be issued with new 2010 access cards.  For most staff, the new cards will be printed by the Client Service Centre (CSC), packaged into batches per Faculty/Support Service, whereafter a representative of each Faculty/Support Service will be requested to collect these batches. 
The schedule below indicates the reissue dates per Faculty/Support Service and the batches of the relevant Faculty/Support Service can be collected on the latest of these dates. Regrettably, a small number of staff will be required to visit the CSC in person to receive a card with a new number and new photo. These individuals will be notified via email. 
Your patience and cooperation during this upgrade period will be highly appreciated. The Department of Information Technology Services, the Department of Security Services and the CSC are committed to ensuring that this important upgrade of the University’s access control systems is implemented as effectively and efficiently as possible. 

Please note that your new 2010 card will only be activated from 24 February 2010, at which time your old card will be deactivated.
Collection and reissue schedule for new access cards:

	Campus:
	Date:
	Faculty / Support Service

	Main Campus
	1st and 2nd February
	Faculty of Natural and Agricultural Sciences

	
	
	Faculty of Engineering, Built Environment and Information Technology

	Main Campus
	3rd and 4th February
	Faculty of Economic and Management Sciences

	
	
	Faculty of Law 

	
	
	Faculty of Humanities

	
	
	Faculty of Theology

	
	
	Security Services

	
	
	Facilities Management

	
	
	Residences and Accommodation

	Main Campus
	5th and 8th February
	TuksSport

	
	
	Library

	
	
	Finances

	
	
	Human Resources

	
	
	Department for Education Innovation

	
	
	Client Service Centre

	
	
	Information Technology Services

	
	
	Academic Administration

	
	
	Student Affairs

	
	
	Procurement

	
	
	Academic Planning

	
	
	TuksAlumni

	
	
	Quality Unit

	
	
	Research Support

	
	
	Risk Management and Internal Audit

	
	
	Centre for the Study of Aids

	
	
	UP Arts

	
	
	Legal Services

	
	
	Institutional Advancement 

	
	
	Community Engagement

	
	
	Corporate Communication and Marketing

	
	
	BIRAP

	
	
	Corporate International Relations

	
	
	CE at UP, Enterprises at UP, Business Enterprises at UP

	
	
	Staff from other departments / centres / units not mentioned above

	
	
	

	Prinshof Campus
	1st – 12th February
	Faculty of Health Sciences

	Groenkloof Campus
	1st – 12th February
	Faculty of Education

	Onderstepoort Campus
	1st – 12th February
	Faculty of Veterinary Science


Support

For any questions or comments regarding the implementation of the unique eight digit identification number and the replacement of all current access cards, please send an email to access@up.ac.za.
Why is this change necessary?

As part of the Systems Renewal Project – UP’s strategic drive to renew and streamline our underlying IT systems – the University has introduced this new unique eight digit identification number for each and every person who is involved with the University, either as student, staff member, alumnus, contractor or visitor. This new unique eight digit identification number is referred to as the EMPLID (pronounced “Empl ID”).  
For most students their EMPLID will be the same as their student numbers, and for most staff their EMPLID will be based on their current seven digit personnel number, but this particular number will now be preceded by a “0” to arrive at an eight digit number. Persons who are/were both Student and Staff will be assigned their EMPLID based on one of their legacy numbers.
The access control system itself contains a unique ID per access card.  To date, this ID was specific to the access control system.  Going forward, however, the card ID used by the access control system will reference that person’s unique EMPLID, thereby ensuring consistency with other new systems and providing positive identification of the card carrier.
The introduction of the EMPLID across all systems will enable the University to benefit enormously from the development of an integrated IT platform (driven by the Systems Renewal Project). The creation of this unique identifier for each person within this integrated IT platform will enable the appropriate role players, eg CSC and Academic Administration, to access and search all relevant data and records pertaining to a particular person. Furthermore, this initiative will reduce the need for the current number of disparate databases and systems that exist across the University and reduce the recapturing of data at these various points. In this way, the integrity of the data will also be protected and maintained. 
Unfortunately, this change may result in a level of discomfort and may cause some disruption across the University in the coming weeks. We therefore ask for your understanding in this process.
